

SUA 2.13.18

Assembly Members Present: Maxine Jimenez (President), Alice Maimberg (VPIA), Judith Gutierrez (VPEA), Katherine Le (VPDA), Jessica Xu (VPAA), Tamra Owens (VPSL), Keshav Kumar (Cowell), Lauren (Cowell Alternate), Camerone Elliot (Stevenson), Katie Keeshen (Stevenson), Zach Klieman (Stevenson), Saalini Satry (Crown), Sabina Wildman (Crown), Rebekah Kenny (Crown), Emma Cunningham (Merrill), Kimberly Balmorez (Porter), Ted Jaich (Porter), Ivan Reyes (Porter), Quinn Chalmers (Kresge), Ian Gregorio (Kresge), Jos Dubon (Kresge), Ayo Banjo (Oakes), Stephen Alternate (College 9), Samantha Sanchez (College 9), Vignesh Iyer (College 9), Jonathan Kung (College 10), Liam Staninger (College 10), Claudia Flores (College 10), Kaitlyn (BSU), Max Lyon (Prism), Fatima Mohammad (MSA), Noah Theron (Treasurer)

Assembly Members Absent: Lauren Woo (Cowell), Alicia Freedmen (Merrill), Miranda Huezo (Merrill), Yonatan Melesse (Oakes), Arvind Vallabha (Oakes), Thomas Ramirez (Rachel Carson), Matthew Forman (Rachel Carson), Angel Solorzano (Rachel Carson), Raymond LeBeau (SANAI), Nikolasi Niumeitolu Saafi (APISA), Alexcis Santos (Bayanihan), Angad Singh Dhadda (SSA),

Meeting Called to Order at:

Roll Call at: 8:04PM

Approval of Agenda: 8:05PM

Lauren: Motion to approve the agenda

Jessica: Second

No Objections

Approval of Minutes: 8:06PM

Vignesh: Motion to approve the minutes

Lauren: Second

No Objections

Announcements and Public Comment: 8:06PM

Judith: There has been a lot of questions on how we are advocating for dreamers. We want to be inclusive in advocacy and we are working on comprehensive immigration reform. Cal State and UC are working in a joint effort to elevate the voices of students as California.

Under UC Advocacy network for state and federal website they have created a web page as a platform to elevate the voices of undocumented students. It is a joint effort. This is the first step. We have a week left to advocate and that is less than seven days. It is really scary for these students and we have seen more movement coming from Cal State than the UCs. Please sign up for UCAN so you can show your support. These narratives will be pushed in DC. I will be there myself. It would be nice to see banana slugs show their support. Please take five minutes to fill it out. Your email phone address and zip code.

Katherine: This thursday beginning at 5:30 it will be 1st generation student reception. There will be a keynote speaker as well as different panels and interactive events. Doors open at 6 and it goes on till 8pm. It will be at College 9/10 MPR. We are going to be sending people to Women's Student of Color Conference on March 17th. I have sent out an email. I sent out quarter sheet flyers. Please share with your spaces about the events. Feel free to email me if you need more info.

Jessica: I have two announcements. The chancellor undergraduate internship program apps will be closing on the 15th in two days. It is a paid internship in the next academic year for the entire year. There are 50 different opportunities catering to different interests. It pays for tuition and i am currently in the program. If you have question please let me know. My office is taping the quarry from 1-3PM for catalogue rights. You are bound to a certain course catalogue. Whatever major you are pursuing if your department is deciding to increase you get to pick which year you abide by. It is important yall know your rights so I want to education and inform you all. Feel free to come to the quarry tomorrow and we will be giving out free food.

Noah: I have two announcements. Our pledge drive was finished this last Friday. We got to our goal in four days and we thank SUA for helping us. The weekend of March 3rd members of Santa Cruz CALPIRG group will be going to Davis. We will be meeting with other branches of CALPIRG. We are having trainings about different roles in our organization. On Monday we will be meeting with state legislatures. This is an open conference and we are trying to get all student leaders to come join us. If you want more info email me at: NSROSEN@ucsc.edu

Zach: Motion to extend by 5 minutes

Sabina: SJP, students for Justice and Palestine is having a cool movie screening on February 22nd in the basement at the Library. There will also be free food from Falafel Santa Cruz

Vignesh; Applications for Student Lobby Conference is out. I will send out the email. The deadline is March 2nd. The application isn't super long. The conference itself is in Sacramento. Please tell your respected spaces. We are looking at a dynamic pool of applications.

Ayo: cruz Crown committee has moved to Thursday. Sunday was a terrible day. It will be at 8:30-9:30. If there is anyone who did not get the email it will be a fun event.

Vignesh: I feel like a lot of college senates meet at that time on Thursday.

Jane: If you are suppose to have a nametag and you don't have it I'm sorry we will have it next week. If you came late and you weren't here for roll call please go to Chloe at the end.

Presentations: 8:18PM

S&E Library Renovations Meditation Room Proposal (10 Minutes): 8:18PM with FATIMA

- Presentation in the Agenda Folder.
- We want a mediation and prayer space on campus
- We have been fighting for 20 years and we haven't been able to get it.
- Muslim students are praying in random spots since we do not have any space. Students will pray in the middle of the forest or public areas in the library or hallways. These spaces are public but we will talk about why it is important to have a space.
- We have had verbal approval from MECHA, SUA office of Diversity and Inclusion.

- Resolution also available in the Agenda Folder
- Need a safe space. There are 5 prayers that need to be done per day. The nearest mosque is in Capitola.
- Praying is a component to many student's mental health.
- The chancellor has expressed support for this but have not responded and given the deserved respect. Holding administration accountable is very important. There has been talk about other spaces but we need support from the campus.

Samantha: Motion to extend time by 7 minutes

Vignesh: Second

No Objections

Emma: I know the library on the weekends close early. Would that be a problem for students needing to pray later in the evening? I just wanted to bring that to your attention.

Fatima: Thank you, it depends on what time it close. As long as we can pray when it is dark outside.

Emma: I think it closes Friday at 8 and other days at 7PM

Ayo: Thank you for coming. I fully support this resolution. I have been working with a team of people who want to convert the university housing for the chancellor for a student space. We are talking about making more spaces for this. We can stay in communication and create a specific place for you guys to have this safe space.

Sam: Have you looked into which places you want. I know it's unfair to have just one.

Fatima: having one would be amazing but having more than one would be even more awesome.

Sam: I feel like you guys should reach for 3 to have a triangle and to specify in this resolution.

Emma: I see that that area can be closed off to create that space because I haven't seen anyone done yoga in it. If we close it off it can be a good space.

Fatima: We are pushing for a place more than that. It is hard to get spiritual in there and navigate that space.

New Business: 8:33PM

Holi Festival Funding Request (10 Minutes) 8:34PM with Jaskiran

- Festival of colors. It is a stress reliever.
- This will be the 5th annual Holi Festival. Last year there are 8k people and this year we are seeing 10k people. Family, friends, faculty, graduate, and undergraduate all support.
- We are asking for help because every year the expense goes up with the event coming more and more popular.
- It is to celebrate good over bad and bring communities together. The significance is that it brings all students regardless of college affiliation. It bridges that social gap.
- It is a free event and we don't charge students. All other UC's charge and it is usually 5 dollars. It is graduate student staff and faculty. It will be April 13th from 2pm-6pm.

- Budget has increased: we are ordering more color
- We are asking SUA for **8,500 dollars** for the color and sunglasses. We don't have a price per sunglasses it is just the price the company gave us. They are for safety so that the color doesn't get on the eyes
- The colors are biodegradable.

Sabina: One of them is that there is 1k going to UCPD. I have a couple of concern with police brutality. There are students who organized for this concern to abolish this. Is there any other way to get security instead of UCPD.

Thank you for bringing that up. University has a policy for big events that we do need police security and this is a very large event. We do need to have UCPD. We hire student ambassadors so there will be one sergent and 2 police officers but most of the other staff are students. I don't know if it makes the difference since they are affiliate. I can think deeper on how we can work against the police brutality issue.

Sabina: I think 1k is a lot. I heard from custodial that it is challenging to clean in showers and bathrooms. There are more students than ever before. Is there way to remind students to keep bathroom areas from getting crazy. There are many who have physical disabilities.

Last year we made a flyer with safety concerns but we can put an informational flyer. Before the event starts there are announcements and i can mention that in the announcements.

Arvind: I have a question on the policy. It is a huge event but are student ambassadors and security enough. Is the police presence necessary?

Yes, student ambassadors are there but they don't have authority in case something happens if someone shows up under substances. We don't have the budget to support police officers and we don't have 10 officers available for 4 hours.

Vignesh: My question is that there is a collaboration with fraternities and how it would collab with the outcome. I am not aware with what may have happened.

Five years ago when Holi started they were affiliated with ISA and TKE. We have been collaborating together ever since then. During our planning they also help and have man power. We also go through OPERS to clean up. During the festival we need 200-300 volunteers so without collaboration we won't have volunteers.

Ian: One rising concern is the fact that the educational aspect of the event. Can you elaborate.

This is another point. This has been a concern for the past two or three years. Last year we had an informational night and we talk about the significant aspect of the festival. A lot don't come out and we did have an aspect on the flyers. Not a lot of people pay attention. This year we want a comic and it's art so people will pay attention. We will still hold an informational night. On our event we do provide resources.

Sam: Motion to extend time by 2 minutes

Jessica: Second

No Objections

Sam: It would be cool if there was an educational booth so it would be cool to have a couple of booths of what it is or interactive games. It does make a difference. I wish I knew more about it. I think having something like that would be cool.

We will definitely look into that. Can I add something to Arvind's question. Another thing about police is that we do ask medical slugs to come out. They are professionals they do their thing when someone needs help. We don't have to hire a lot of officers this is one of the events with the lowest crime rates. That is why the department supports us.

Sabina: I am curious if it is one of the events with the lowest crime rates why are there cops to be there to begin with.

One reason is the University has a policy and two we all know people come under the influence it is an event of 1k or more students. We just need a backup and it goes to the student ambassadors getting paid.

Sabina: If you need pushback ask why there need to be cops there.

Arvind: I just want to add on to that. The policy shows that the UCPD has a obligation for all events on campus.

Assembly Climate (20 Minutes) 8:48PM with Alice

- There are less conflicts on the current climate
- Some folks don't feel comfortable and this space should be less intimidating. We want to debate the idea not the person
- Slide will be in the agenda folder.

- People follow parliamentary procedures. We want to be accommodating to new members.
- Everything came out of Fall Evaluations for SUA. The vision committee are addressing some of these issues.
- We have three initiatives, Identity climate and outreach.
- We are also working with the Bylaw committee to work together. There are a lot of turn out so a lot of the times a lot of knowledge and memories are lost.
- Having an SUA retreat can be good. You all received an email that had date and times. The best time is March 4th 11-3PM and the location is to be decided. We have a working agenda that includes community building and UCSC mapping. It helps everyone map out the power structure.
- Google RSVP form has been sent out.

Katie: Come to Vision committee its good work and it's a place to talk about things. We do get lost in the conversation so right now we are project and action based to get things done.

UCSA Board Meeting (20 Minutes) 8:57PM with Judith

- Presentation will be in Agenda Folder
- It is a meeting representing all of the UC Campuses.
- We are targeting administration from different angles.
- It is an influential space and it helps build coalition and create opportunities for other students. We hold UCSA board of directors. Santa Cruz is coming up next and we are hosting from May 5th-6th. It will be the last board meeting. We don't get this sort of recognition. My former did not host the board of director.
- There are a lot of people coming about 40-50 people. We need to find a space on campus to let people stay and we thought of the University Center. It is located on the 2nd floor. It is 1000 a day and it will be 2 days.
- We also have to have food to deal with and we will give breakfast and carter lunch and second will be box lunches. We want people who are making that journey and we want to make them comfortable. It is an amazing experience.
- Requesting **\$2,478** from SUA
- MPR are no longer available and the University Center requires their catering. I wanted to do the Santa Cruz Taqueria. We already allocated 1500 so we wanted to be sustainable. Due to unforeseen cost we budget for more.

Judith: At these board meetings the chancellor ain't shit and i am personally trying to get more students to show up. I want it to be spacious. Also 9/10 is the center of campus.

Davon: They would have to bus up and live through our experiences and see the infrastructure of Santa Cruz. When it comes to the 10 UC's we do have the worst housing issue in the country and the world. When it comes to infrastructure we have to experience parking at the lot and coming here and standing on the bus. There is a hint of sarcasm.

Judith: We do want to be accessible and University Center have elevators for disability accessibility. They can come in and ask the questions they want to ask.

Emma: What are the kind of things yall are expecting students to talk about. I don't know what I would say if I went. Can you elaborate?

Judith: Usually every month the board chair collected agenda item requests and put them into different monthly agendas. The exact conversation I am not sure but we are talking about campaigns like funding the UC or disability resource center or food security and homelessness of school to prison pipeline. That is where our conversation has been. Tuition will be in May so we are going to be talking a lot on this subject.

Davon: Jessica has been dealing with over enrollment issues and she asked to put on the agenda and she was able to speak on that and it was very accessible and she emailed Judy to speak on certain issues. There are public comments and that can go from 30 second to 20 minutes. I really advise you all to get involved. Student regent apps are due soon and Santa Cruz gets lost in the conversation. Having a presence there is important.

Judith: I want to give a round of applause to Jessica for getting notice and making our voices heard. We want to keep the momentum going.

Sabina: We talked about this earlier but I have a couple questions. Concerns about how you are listening to undocumented students. Not everyone is in favor of the push I specifically was curious because there is one who worked with Homeland Security is this student wants or individual wants.

Judith: I have a pretty good relationship and I met with the Undocumented Coalition and I am advocating to federal government relations as well. The UC hold autonomy from what UCSA works. If they choose I have no say. I am pushing for clean Dream Act. We want to remain our autonomy and getting our foot into the door

Sabina: I know you are in conversation with Regents. There is a history of regents not listening to students. Is there a push for that?

Judith: I have been in conversation but DACA is happening in DC. UCSA represent all 10 campuses but UC will be pushing for their own efforts. We are not advocating with the UC and we are doing our own advocacy. We are pushing for regents who are open to students given their history.

Tamra: Were other spaces considered?

Judith: I am working with the chancellor and she has been looking for other spaces. We are looking at Stevenson Event Center but we are pushing for MPR but it has been booked for that weekend. But University Center is not reserved.

Tamra: The MPC in Merrill is open and it is huge. It will be cheaper than 1k a day. I know the Porter Dining hall is open on weekends and it is open to rent out and it is free and both of those places are large.

Tamra: Motion to extend time by 5 Minutes

Sabina: Second

No Objection

Max: How are you advertising for students to come.

Judith: Advertise like we usually do or posters.

Lauren: Are these meetings recorded?

Judith: yes they are all live stream.

Quinn: Is there any way to get it from the UCSA budget?

Judith: I would have to talk about the treasurer but it is my understanding that the campus is responsible for funding. UCSA doesn't have a history but I also think we have a deficit.

Emma: On Merrill MPC it is only 300 dollars for Student organizations. It includes equipment and you don't have to use the food.

Judith: We are happy to see the other options.

Davon: We appreciate the offer. We want to be prepared. In April the UCSA had the board hosted by UC San Diego to get all campuses together but because they are so close to the

border we have had to forfeit the meeting and have it as UC Merced. We have to have a place secured by now. What happened at UCSD was tragic. The ICE presence there forced UC to not come in our out of campus. We do welcome feedback from all.

Judith: I have been looking for a location since October. It is just the reality of our campus it is very hard to find a space. I don't want to continue facing these obstacles when that says a lot about our campus at the end of the day.

Davon: When we have students reach out everyone wants to be your friend that admin do. We do appreciate the help. It is Cinco De Mayo weekend and I want to keep MPC and other cultural center open for those events.

Email and Office Hours Monday Wednesday from 3-4PM and by appointment.

Old Business 9:23PM

NSBE Funding Deliberation (10 Minutes) 9:23PM

Noah: WE have 49,580 dollars in programming and 7,995.88 in general funds.

Tamra: How much did we fund them last year?

Quinn: How many other orgs are asking for funding?

Jane: Four, Holi Fest, another group, and there is a fourth one.

Zach: I want to support but we don't have that in our budget.

Vignesh: Is there trip contingent on us funding them?

Quinn: The conference on SUA and the Dean and giving day. They don't expect much so it is contingent on us.

Sabina: I think this sounds like an important conference. I think it is important to recognize the anti blackness and how important this conference is. There is enough money. I motion to fund 20,000 from programming

Vignesh: Second.

Tamra: Objection, from the past we fund 3500 every year and we match it and fund them and do it with previous years. I don't think we should favor one conference over another and I think 3500 is reasonable.

Ayo: I think this is a great conference but I am thinking about the monetary wise it doesn't look awesome. I am thinking about all the other events. I think they wanted more we can also fund them five thousand.

Tamra: Motion to amend the main motion to funding 3500 from programming

Jonathan: Second

Sabina: Objection, that looks like nothing and if SUA is the main funding force maybe this trip won't be able to happen.

Vignesh: I just think this goes back to last week discussion of who gets more money depending on who serves more. I think these are isolated incidents it is specific to them and with NESBE they talk about black folks are severely underrepresented. Looking at that it is a fault equivalence. I see the whole issue of too much money. We have the funds and no one else is coming. I would just fund them they made a strong case. Going with the mindset of inclusivity.

Max: If everyone decide on not funding them, conversation is I would take into account of cost in living and raising that.

Davon: 3500 is assuming that that is the same as years ago. There are more coming each year so I think there are going to be arguments on both sides. I guess people don't want extremes but 10k sounds like a good number. We have to account our black engineers. Black students came expressing their concerns.

Rebekah: I reserve my right, in light of what previous speakers have said. I move to amend the amendment to fund 7,500 from programming

Lauren: Second

Sabina: Objection, that is too little.

Ayo: In light of previous speakers I understand why so many people have reservations but we should fund them more than 7500. I would push for 15k so please keep that in mind

because they don't represent your community but you know what I mean. Just to put that out there.

Lauren: I would like to mention Tamra's point that there should be a level of fairness. We did not fully fund many of the orgs. Also 7500 cover all the rooms and part of air fare.

Emma: It seems it would be good to make it a good 10 I don't know why we can't do this. These people can go and experience this and it is important for education and career. We should support as SUA. If we can't give 20k then 10 is really solid and a good amount for us to give them.

Ted: Straw Poll for amount.

Jane: I will do it and raise your hand when you are comfortable.

Move Into a Vote for funding 7500 In Favor 3 Opposed 24

Motion Fails.

Move into a Vote for amending the main motion to fund 3500 In Favor 2 Opposed 26

Motion Fails

Current Motion is funding 20K

Lauren: I reserve my right. I motion to fund 10k to NESBE

Emma: Second

No Objections

All those in Favor: 24 Opposed 4

Chancellor and EVC Visit Preparations (30 Minutes) 9:46PM

Max: I want to get out here. I have drafted an Agenda. Agenda will be in today's Agenda Folder. We want to come up with four topics. I am taking in a lot of suggestions so having four topics that all the questions can be under and formulating them. I also want to ask if

there are other concerns. I want to make sure that things go well. Starting at 7:30PM that includes anyone else in the space. How do you want this space to be set up?

Vignesh: This is a lot of wasted space so not this.

Katie: I know last year there were a couple of times where there were rows. I don't like that because it is impossible to hear. I know there are wasted space but maybe combining the benefits. But this is good for hearing and accessibility.

Emma: It also creates a focal point and address accessibility and hearing concerns. If the Chancellor is in the center than we are all focusing on the center and creates a focal point.

Max: I don't want to spend forever I would like to propose tables and having chairs and a circular things.

Jessica: I for format wise when we have speakers in the middle once they have their back to you I would rather they are in the front.

Max: I picture them to be sitting down so all eyes on them.

Jane: If we are doing all chairs do we want inner row be just assembly members.

Zach: I am against because I don't want separation of us and students. I also think that it would be great to decrease.

Lauren: I think it is a good idea for assembly in the front because they are coming to speak to us on a resolution so I think that is what's important.

Max: In terms of accessibility we can have the option of people to request seating.

Sabina: I think we should allow for anyone in the assembly to have front row seats. I as an SUA feel uncomfortable. I think it would be harder if you are not in student government to navigate a space. I suggest we do not take the front seats.

Max: I suggest during the briefing we can ask to reserve seats. We want to make sure people who can't hear well to be in the front. Making that announcement in the beginning.

Max: If you don't want people called out we can just give a few minutes after announcements to request privately

Max: After we sign up I was going to print out agendas and roberts rules. Jane is the one who would ask the questions but during the briefing should we give that out to certain people?

Katie: I know in the past we have designated questions to other people it opens it up to the space and it is a conversation with the space and planning that ahead of time and preparing is a good way to do it.

Jane: If we do that can I have a list of the names. In addition are we allowing follow up questions? They are good but it makes things messier like how many you allow or future planned question who gets to ask them?

Alice: Maybe to solve that is to have 5 minutes designated. If we have room we can motion to extend time.

Sabina: We know admin have lengthy answers it would be better to give them a time limit of a couple minutes for them to respond?

Jane: If each question have 3 minutes do we want 20 minutes for follow up or general questions from the room.

Sabina: I agree with timing. What I was thinking is that maybe there can be a limit and the person who have the time restraint is the administrator or chancellor. The candidates had two minutes to respond so they couldn't beat around the bush.

Jessica: I think we should also limit their introductions.

Max: I set it up for 5 minutes it could be 3. So in the document I have listed four main topics. That is over enrollment, tuition, resources, accountability. They are broad but does anyone have concerns or better suggestions.

Zach: I think with CAPS and Over Enrollment and resources.

Rebkah: Issues that are raised: People are thinking about food and transportation and faculty and graduate students. Also campus climate like white supremacy and chancellor statements on protesting.

Max: This falls under all but as someone who is DRC I have issues with all these things. Over enrollment I can't get classes and I housing i didn't get DRC single and staff doesn't want to accommodate. It is something we should put emphasis on. It doesn't seem like anyone wants to be accountable.

Ayo: Can we add the transportation and forgiving taps for their deficit so they can expand.

Sabina: Assuring MSA has a space on campus.

Jessica: Since a lot of students are anticipated to be here. I think we should have a conversation about how we are going to accept questions. I think students would want to ask questions on their own and we need to have a procedure.

Max: So i have an answer. I don't want us to get bogged down on the topics. It is to make sure we don't stray off course. I want to get through the questions and blasted an email to all student orgs. We have a google form going and people have been inputting questions. My plan is to see which ones fit and formulate one question. Realistically we only have one hour. They have a lot more and know the campus and organize. We will get a lot of questions. As far as the next question are we scheduling a time for people to ask questions like public comment? Are we allowing that space?

Katie: Max can you share that google form so we can share it with student forms. I think that would be great. Is there a date or time so that we can have submissions to go by?

Max: I am aiming for the end of this week.

Jessica: Where do these questions come from?

Max: The org.

Jessica: I oppose question 5 being asked but regents have a say in their salary and I don't know what productive conversation can transpire. I heard EVC talking about the housing situation but the greater point by asking this I don't know what constructive conversation. I think it can be better phrased to more directly address that issue.

Rebekah: I am wondering if publicity is being discussed? I have no heard anything about this event?

Max: I blasted it to student orgs and I went to MECHA. I went that route and we finalizing flyers as well.

Alice: Going back to Jessica's question but I think question 2 should be split. We are talking about mental health and etc.

Katie: With question 2 I agree but also will you advocate for this it is easy to say yes I will but it doesn't mean they are actually going to do anything. We should allow for basic answers but actually real answers.

Jessica: I also like to add for number 4 how we advocated for accessibility and university design.

Zach: This is a concern but limiting what admin says we want to ask questions is there good ways to mitigate admin from side stepping.

Max: The point of yes or no. It depends on the question. Just because they submit it doesn't mean we will ask instead of salary we can ask how they are budgeting. I don't think we will prep it tonight. If anyone wants to work on this I have office hours tomorrow.

Jessica: How heavily are we using roberts rules.

Jane: That is difficult to say. If we are doing question answer than thats not robert rules. But I want to stick to the format. I would have a stack of people and I would be calling on them. I would be imposing the time limits. I don't know based on the agenda so far there isn't a section for dialogue. I don't know how I would deal with that. I would be too afraid to do anything anything else.

Max: I will be sending this email out. As for questions you guys can fill out form and I also sent it out to the chairs of senates. I would say maybe a finalized agenda and giving everyone a couple days to look over it and finalize it together. You can also reach out to me to work on this.

Jessica: Maybe you can compile all the suggestions and we can rank our preferences on all the questions. That might be a guidance. What we prioritize and what we want to ask the chancellor and EVC.

Max: I know they bring police and students don't feel safe. I want the first question to be why police is present and if they can leave the room. We don't need anyone here with questions. Also student protesting because that is a possibility.

Katie: I think having the meeting be open before hand. I want students to come and voice their opinions. I know robert's rule feel like its limiting speech but having a conversation puts everyone on the same page. It would give them the chance to be here.

Emma: I was going to say one quick thing. For terminology for question 3 it can be increased enrollment but they might focus on the term like they aren't over enrolling.

Alice: Meeting half an hour early is crucial and I think it should be communicated to the students. Otherwise we reserve the right to have it more prioritize people who came early.

Vignesh: Do you have office hours tomorrow? Can you send a reminder to all of us.

Jessica: Ten students have speaking rights when students come in they don't know how the space functions. There is a designated person and I understand the whole point of separating the SUA from rest of student body and I don't mean to do that but if we want college reps to be resource for students or how to ask questions that could be a way.

Jane: How does everyone feel?

Zach: Motion to extend time by 2 minutes

Jessica: Second
No Objection

Katie: I think that is a good idea.

Quinn: Is there a microphone?

Max: When you reserve they will ask if you need anything so we can go to housing and ask for it.

Rebekah: For directing people college reps websites are not updated.

Jane: Alternatively about me sucking less about website we can make signs and print out blank rept talk to me for questions if that is more practical.

Max: We have emailed everyone to send us lists and no one has asked us. That is another conversation.

Zach: I support the idea of signs. Thank you Jane.

Closing Remarks and Adjournment: 10:PM

Jane: Tell all the orgs to attend. Also please note that we only have this room from 7:30 so if y'all are apart of the space arrive at 7:20 to set up that would be a lot of chairs to get out. I would appreciate that. Fill out the form.

Max: Will get a poll out to rank questions. The press has been contacted.

Jane: I am in the SUA for office hours. If you are not on the emailing list come let me know. We have meeting after EVC.

Meeting Adjourned at 10:PM